
 On December 27, 2011 I buried my father after 
his 6 year battle with multiple myeloma. Eight days 
later my wife, Kari, and I welcomed our firstborn son, 
Dylan, into the world. My most painful moments of 
grief occur when I am reminded that these two never 
got to meet. 
That my 
father never 
got to see me 
be a father 
or meet 
his newest 
grandson. 
Even though 
they never got 
to meet and 
even though one was a 67 year old fisherman and the 
other a newborn baby, they are alike in one significant 
way—they are both beautiful. 
 My father was much loved by his family and in his 
community which was evident by the line of people 
at the visitation. Now it is true that islanders (Prince 
Edward Island, that is. Is there any other island out 
there?) are great visitation attendees, but even for the 
island this was a large gathering. My dad had touched 
many lives through his generosity, kindness, friendliness 
and just the down-to-earth way he treated everyone 
equal. Everyone had a kind word to say about him but 
especially the elderly folk. Now islanders have some 
different ways of saying things than down here in 
Colorado where I live, especially the older generation 
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who are influenced by their English, Scottish, and Irish 
heritage. The most repeated phrase I heard the night of 
the visitation was, “What a beautiful man.”
 Eight days later I was back in Colorado, and 
at about 11:15 a.m., I was telling my wife to push 
and myself to breathe so I wouldn’t pass out. Then, 
suddenly, the nurse exclaimed, “I see his head, he is 
coming out!” Ever since that moment, we have been 
infatuated with our baby boy, Dylan Michael. Like 
every proud, new dad, I filled the memory in my camera 
in the first 24 hours, then bought a new sd card, which 
holds 3200 pictures, to hopefully get me through the 
first week. I shared pictures via email and facebook with 
everyone I could think of. One of the most common 
responses to the pictures was, “What a beautiful baby!”
 My father—a beautiful man, my son—a beautiful 
baby. What does beautiful mean? For our son, I think 
people mean he is really cute, which he is. (I know, I 
am biased, but check out my facebook page to see for 
yourself.) But what does beautiful mean in reference 
to my dad? It didn’t mean that he was cute, and I don’t 

even think 
people were 
referring to 
his physical 
attractiveness. 
When they 
called him 
a beautiful 
man, they 
meant that 

he lived and loved well, that his heart was good. I think 
perhaps they even meant they felt better when they 
were around him. Isn’t that the effect beauty has on us? 
We feel better in the presence of beauty. Notice what a 
newborn does to most people.
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By Mike MacKenzie
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Marble Retreat is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. You have several ways to donate, 
on-line click the donate button, check or credit card by mail or phone.

We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

MANY BLESSINGS!

 The staff and board of Marble Retreat are very grateful for the many 
blessings this year. You can see we’ve been blessed with the miracle of a new life 
in January to the ministry with the arrival of  Dylan MacKenzie, showcased 
in Mike’s front page contribution.  This newsletter also has the annual report 
embedded in its pages. It covers our previous fiscal year’s giving. You have given 
generously to the mission of Marble Retreat and we are humbled by all of you 
and the many ways you give.  As a wonderful extension to this ministry, Patti has 
a prayer team that courageously and diligently covers our participants in prayer.  
Additionally, many have given in gifts of service to the retreat. We are a very small 
staff and we can’t imagine doing this without all of you. We thank you!
 The retreat continues to have some very important needs in the months to 
come.  Our refrigerator in the kitchen is losing ground and the exterior of the 
lodge desperately needs a coat of stain. If you would like to give to those needs, 
we will be blessed.

THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.

James and Ginny Beck  Eric and Susie Metzmeier Carolyn Marie Thompson
Steve and Patti Cappa  Lynn Sandsberry Pamela Wadsworth
Ernest and Ruth Hickman Vance and Bethyl Shepperson Frank and Lynn Ward
Melissa McBurney  JoNancy Linn Sundberg

Those who sow in tears will reap with songs of joy. He who goes out weeping, carrying seed to sow,
will return with songs of joy, carrying sheaves with him.  Psalm 126:5-6

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people 

voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes 
seconds. If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: 

http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes seconds.

If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

GIFTS-IN-KIND

Ginny Beck 
Becky Bone 
Betty Bradley  
Matt Cappa
David Cappa
William Cappa 
Ronnie Carder 
Vickie Crawford 
Dana & Larry Darien 
Bonny Dearing  
Carol Delto 

Tom Donnelly 
Seth Fabian 
Greg Johnson 
Melissa McBurney 
Carson Miles 
Lydia Moore 
Dennis & Mary Ellen Pankratz
Karrie Pollack 
Marcia Pope 
Renee Rio 
Bob & Lisa Rue 

Katie Schaffer
Ed & Enola Stamsek 
Ellen Stewart 
Nancy & Neill Taylor
Henry Villarreal 
Byrn  & Anita Williamson
Lisa Winters 
Elaine Wright 
Cheryl Yarrow 
Joyce Yoder 

FROM ALUMNI AND OTHERS

 Awesome week.  My wife and I really experienced a breakthrough in our relationship.  Can’t say enough 
about the time at Marble.  Incredible, and we’re grateful to you for referring us there.  Steve and Patti are amazing, 
balancing great skills with deep compassion.  I’m now going thru what I think most who experience Marble also go 
thru – a kind of mourning the end of the time there, missing our newly made friends, and dealing with the re-entry 
process. All said, I wouldn’t trade it for anything.  I think we have far greater understanding of ourselves, and each 
other, and have tools to use going forward, not to mention a strong desire to go deeper in our relationship.  

 My name is Vern and I have been a close friend, brother, confidant, and fellow pastor of someone who, with his 
wife, was recently with you at Marble Retreat. Your ministry, your love, the grace and mercy of Jesus through your 
hearts has germinated amazing restoration and life in their lives.  I see not only transformation in progress, but I see 
parts of their hearts being resurrected—restored to a pre-fall state, a state they have never experienced before. Wow!
This weekend I spent time with another participant from Marble Retreat... and today I met a couple who were also 
at Marble Retreat ... these precious amazing people together because of the context of love that you created... these 
are now life-long friends. And although we may never meet, the ripple effect of your lives has made my life richer. 
Somehow, saying thanks seems so inadequate.

Thank you.  -Vern-

continued on page 2

Dylan MacKenzie

Willie MacKenzie



ANNUAL REPORT

OPERATING INCOME AND EXPENSES
October 1, 2010 - September 30, 2011

Marble Retreat’s annual operating budget comes from client fees for services and various 
fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat does not receive any government funding and 
depends on the generosity of the board, staff, alumni, friends and foundations.  
     
INCOME     
 
Client Fees  $169,830  28%    
Client Stay  $59,970  10%    
Contributions  $367,159  61%    
Interest and Dividends  $147 0.0%    
Miscellaneous  $800  0.1%    
Total income  $597,612      

EXPENSES      
Therapy Program  $424,111  79%
Administration  $85,955  16%
Development  $29,921 6%
Total Expenses  $539,987  

The full Marble Retreat audited financial statement is available upon written request.
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June Hunt, M.A.
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Rev. H. B. London, Jr.
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Gordon & Gail MacDonald
Authors and Speakers

Joe McIlhaney, M.D.
Medical Institute
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Jane Meyer
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Family Foundation

 
Gary J. Oliver, Th.M., Ph.D.

Center for  
Relationship Enrichment
John Brown University

Drs. Les and Leslie Parrott
Center for Relationship 

Development
Seattle Pacific University

Haddon Robinson, Ph.D.
Gordon-Conwell Theological 

Seminary 

Rev. Marshall Shelley
Christianity Today International

 
Dennis Swanberg, D. Min.

Speaker and Author

Norm Wright, M.A.
Therapist, Author
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If you would like to receive your newsletter electronically, please notify us at  
ministrycare@marbleretreat.org. If you would like to be removed from our mailing list, 

please let us know electronically or simply call us toll free at 888-216-2725.

 While Scripture does talk of those who were beautiful physically, such as 
Sarah, Rebekah, Rachel, and Bathsheba, it also speaks to a deeper sense of beauty, 
which is much more valued by God and has a greater impact on others. Proverbs 
31:30 says, “Charm is deceptive and beauty is fleeting; but a woman who fears 
the Lord is to be praised.” Proverbs 31 is about a “beautiful” woman whose faith 
honors God and who positively impacts those around her by who she is and the 
way she lives.
 Peter writes of beauty in 1 Peter 3:3 and 4, “Your beauty should not come 
from outward adornment, such as braided hair and the wearing of gold jewelry 
and fine clothes. Instead it should be that of your inner self, the unfading beauty 
of a gentle and quiet spirit, which is of great worth in God’s sight.” The beauty 
Peter writes about describes the woman’s attitude and character.
 Sometimes the concept of beauty in the bible is used to refer to actions. 
For example, when Jesus was at the home of Simon the leper and a woman was 
chastised for using a jar of very expensive perfume to anoint him, his response was, 
“Why are you bothering this woman? She has done a beautiful thing to me.” And 
Romans 10:15 recalls the saying, “How beautiful are the feet of those who bring 
good news.” Their feet are not literally beautiful, but it is a beautiful thing to carry 
and deliver good news.
 It seems that the beauty God values, true beauty, is a combination of strong 
faith, good character with corresponding attitude, and godly actions of love. Or 
you could say it comes back to loving God, others, and self, which is what God 
created us to do. This will look different for each person, but we are beautiful 
when we fully live as God designed us to live. “God saw all that he had made and 
it was very good.” Genesis 1:3a. Maybe you could also say that God saw all that 
he had made and it was very beautiful. In a sense, Dylan is beautiful right now 
because he is being exactly what God designed him to be at this time—a baby. As 
we age, we are beautiful just being who God designs us to be, not by trying to live 
up to some cultural picture of beauty. 
 I believe that Marble Retreat is a beautiful ministry, and not just because 
we are located in the Rocky Mountains, although that is nice. I hear guests say, 
“What a beautiful place,” but I don’t think they mean just the physical beauty 
surrounding them. They are touched even deeper than that.  It is a beautiful 
ministry because of the faith, character, attitude, and acts of love that make up the 
ministry of Marble Retreat. Those that come here are reminded of God’s beauty, 
His love for them, and as a result their own beauty.

A BEAUTIFUL MAN, A BEAUTIFUL BABY Continued

Louis McBurney continued  
  Lola Meek
  Nancy Scarff
  David and Heather Self
  Larry and Alice Tomlin
  Ralph and Ann Troutman
Robert McBurney
  Larry and Alice Tomlin
Josephine Pritchett McNutt
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Rose Pohousky
  Skip and Susanne Pohousky
Elizabeth Poyner, RN
  Randy Poyner
Wesley Prescott
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Diane Richards
  Kenneth and Susan Richards
Doris Shelton
   Terry and JoAnn Means 
John Slate
   Terry and JoAnn Means
Gene W Smyers
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Leola Tinsley
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Eric Tulleners
   Michelle Tulleners
Florence Wheeler
  Skip and Susanne Pohousky

Eileen Brewer
  Terry and JoAnn Means 
Jim and Bess Clarke
  Macsene Biswell
Gayle Neeley Crawford
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Betty Delevan
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Genevieve Dockery
  Terry and JoAnn Means
James R. Dunaway
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Ivan W, Fitzwater
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Mary Gray
  Ken Gray
Albert Hann
  Shirley Hann
Edward D. Holcombe
   Edward Holcombe 
Catherine H Marett
  The Hon. and Mrs. Terry Means
Louis McBurney  
  Pete and Sue Bielski
  Peter and Olga Caldwell
  Charles and Linda Cattanach
  Jerry and Madiene Gibson
  James Hempstead
  John Marshall
  The Hon. and Mrs. Terry Means

IN MEMORY OF...
The following gifts were made to Marble Retreat in loving memory of departed family,

friends, and colleagues. The memorialized individuals are in bold.

GIFTS RECEIVED
October 1, 2010 – September 30, 2011

Brandon and Mary Jo Aalgaard

Tom and JoAnn Alexander

John and Evelyn Allen

Dean and Pam Angell 

Peter and Cathie Armstrong

Cindy Ashcraft

Stan and Doreen Badgett

William and Kathy Bailey

Sylvia Bailey

Kenneth and Faith Barnebey

Peg Barnhill

James and Ginny Beck

Sally Bedford

Joni Behrendt

Drake and Judy Benson

Pete and Sue Bielski

Macsene Biswell

Peter and Becky Bone

Randall and Diane Booker

Bryan and Debi Boyle

Doug and LaTrice Brooks

Brown & Streza, LLP

Red and Suzanne Buchan

James and Kimberly Burkett

Peter and Olga Caldwell

Steve and Patti Cappa

Tony Cappa

David and Ronnie Carder

Carmel Baptist Church

Francis and Barbara Cash, Jr.

Charles and Linda Cattanach

Tillman and Ellen Cavert

The Church at Redstone

The Cobb Foundation

Clare Colley

Cornerstone Project Foundation

Pete and Ada Lee Correll

Michael and Elizabeth Cox

Jamie and Ann Crook

George and Cathy Crow

Mike and Beth Cusick

Tim and Carolyn Dahlin

Dan McGee Associates Inc

Mark and Gail Dankis

Dankis Christian Foundation, Inc.

Larry and Dana Darien

William and Marsha Day

Larry and Bonny Dearing

Ernie and Carol Delto

Tracy and Doreen Denny

Steve and Kathy Dewbre

Duff and Sharon Dietrich

James and Krea Doolittle

Bill and Mary Dorais

Jere and Patsy Drummond

Scott and Mary K Edwards

Marshall and Doris Edwards

William Eggert

Family Worship Center, Jan and

 Cindy Oden

Duane and Susan Feldmann

Robert and Eddie Fields

Steven and Jana  Fine

Jay and Roz Fowler

Ed and Jane Fuller 

Neal and Anita Garrison

Norborne and Caroline Giblin

Jerry and Madiene Gibson

Harold and Bette Gillogly

Fred and Heather Gingrich

Giving Anonymously

Bruce and Connie Gledhill

Anita Gordon

Daniel and Kerstin Gould

Ken Gray

Joseph and Donna Gworek

Bill and Sharon Hagedorn

Heather Halen

Rod and Laurie Hamilton

Shirley Hann

Greg and Reta Harris

Mike and Morganna Harwood

Diane Hassinger

W. Lowell  and Martha Hayes

James and Susie Hempstead

Bill and Rena Henderson

Richard and Sherry Herrington

Ernest and Ruth Hickman

Edward Holcombe

Guy and Gay Holloway

Bob and Dottie Holmstrom

Jane Holzkamp

Alan and Carol Houck

Mark and Brenda Howard

Jim and Rosemary Hruska

Margaret Inman

Bob and Mary Jackson

Larry and Gayle Jerden

Wesley and Nancy Johnson

Eunice Jones

Jacquie Kasper

Bill and Debbie Kelly

Tom and Ruth Kinney

Sam Lewis Knight

Timothy and Betsy Lacy

Dick and Ann Lake

Life Church

Scott and Marilyn Livesay

Eric and Dolores Loveless

James and Jeanne Lowell

Gordon and Gail MacDonald

Michael and Kari MacKenzie

John and Ida Marshall

Ray Martin

Melissa McBurney

Dan and Sharon McGee

Joe and Marion McIlhaney, Jr.

Drayton and Elizabeth McLane

Jerry and Peggy McMennamy

Hugh and Vivian McNeela

Terry and JoAnn Means

Lola Meek

Ralph and Marian Melville

Scott and Susan Middleton

Carson Miles

Irvine and Mary Milheim

Donald Moler

Gary and Linda Moore

Brian and Julie Myers

Ron and Susan Nies

Stuart and Joann Nishimoto

Mike and Colleen Nixon

Smith and Mary Helen Noland

Marvin and Janice Olson

Oppenheimerfunds Legacy

The Orchard

Dan and Heidi Osborn

Chad and Cindy Patterson

Paul J. Meyer Family Foundation 

Mrs. Ruth Perry

Pet Menders Animal Hospital

Wesley and Barb Peters

Ted and Joan Petterson

Ron and Phyllis Phipps

Skip and Suzanne Pohousky

Mike and Karrie Pollack

Dan and Denise Pope

Bert and Marcia Pope

Anonymous Donor

Boone and Peggy Powell

Randy Poyner

David and Tammy Price

Ross and Nelwyn Reagan

William and Judy Reist

Kenneth and Susan Richards

Ken and Beth Richardson

Shirley Richardson

Anne Robey-Gordon

Randy Rollins

Roy and Rose Ryan

Marilyn Sammons

Lynne Sandsberry

Nancy Scarff

James and Barbara Schlottman

Hernan and Kristine Schmidt

Bruce and Nancy Schoonmaker

Larry and Kris Scovil

David and Heather Self

Anonymous Donor

Bill and Jenny Shattuck

Tom and Claudette Siekmeier

Wayne and Lauren Sill

Dan and Beth Smetzen

Galen and Penni Smith

Jason and Rachel Spencer

Joe and Cheri Sperry

Gary and Becky Stedman

Paul and Valerie Stetler

Doug and Ellen Stewart

Tracy Story

Gil and Ann Stricklin

JoNancy Linn Sundberg

Robert and Tammy Szafran

Neill and Nancy Taylor

The Cavert Family Foundation

Larry and Alice Tomlin

Ralph and Ann Troutman

Michelle Tulleners

Thomas and Roz Turnbull

Albartus L. Van Essen

Russ and Candy Veenker

Henry and Eva Villarreal

Gil and Marcia Villarreal

Ben and Cindy Warf

Barbara Werth

Terry and Sharon White

Byrn and Anita Williamson

Bill and Sarah Williamson

David and Martha Wilson

John and Robin Wood

Daryl and Cheryl Yarrow

Client Fees
28%

Client Stay
10%

Contribution
62%

Administration
16%

Development
6%

Therapy Program
78%

*Indicates group is open to all believers. All other listed groups are for clergy only.
**Indicates group is for Counselors only. All other groups for those in vocational Christian ministry.

Session dates are subject to change on occasion. Please call to confirm a reservation prior to booking flights.
When making travel plans, plan to arrive Tuesday afternoon and depart on

Thursday morning of the following week.

 GROUP SCHEDULE FOR 2012

 May 8 - May 17 
May 22 – May 31
June 5 - June 14 

June 19 - June 28* 

October 9 - October 18
October 23 – Nov 1st

December 4 - December 13** 

July 24 – August 2 
August 7 - August 16 

September 4 - September 13
September 18 - September 27* 
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fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat does not receive any government funding and 
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 While Scripture does talk of those who were beautiful physically, such as 
Sarah, Rebekah, Rachel, and Bathsheba, it also speaks to a deeper sense of beauty, 
which is much more valued by God and has a greater impact on others. Proverbs 
31:30 says, “Charm is deceptive and beauty is fleeting; but a woman who fears 
the Lord is to be praised.” Proverbs 31 is about a “beautiful” woman whose faith 
honors God and who positively impacts those around her by who she is and the 
way she lives.
 Peter writes of beauty in 1 Peter 3:3 and 4, “Your beauty should not come 
from outward adornment, such as braided hair and the wearing of gold jewelry 
and fine clothes. Instead it should be that of your inner self, the unfading beauty 
of a gentle and quiet spirit, which is of great worth in God’s sight.” The beauty 
Peter writes about describes the woman’s attitude and character.
 Sometimes the concept of beauty in the bible is used to refer to actions. 
For example, when Jesus was at the home of Simon the leper and a woman was 
chastised for using a jar of very expensive perfume to anoint him, his response was, 
“Why are you bothering this woman? She has done a beautiful thing to me.” And 
Romans 10:15 recalls the saying, “How beautiful are the feet of those who bring 
good news.” Their feet are not literally beautiful, but it is a beautiful thing to carry 
and deliver good news.
 It seems that the beauty God values, true beauty, is a combination of strong 
faith, good character with corresponding attitude, and godly actions of love. Or 
you could say it comes back to loving God, others, and self, which is what God 
created us to do. This will look different for each person, but we are beautiful 
when we fully live as God designed us to live. “God saw all that he had made and 
it was very good.” Genesis 1:3a. Maybe you could also say that God saw all that 
he had made and it was very beautiful. In a sense, Dylan is beautiful right now 
because he is being exactly what God designed him to be at this time—a baby. As 
we age, we are beautiful just being who God designs us to be, not by trying to live 
up to some cultural picture of beauty. 
 I believe that Marble Retreat is a beautiful ministry, and not just because 
we are located in the Rocky Mountains, although that is nice. I hear guests say, 
“What a beautiful place,” but I don’t think they mean just the physical beauty 
surrounding them. They are touched even deeper than that.  It is a beautiful 
ministry because of the faith, character, attitude, and acts of love that make up the 
ministry of Marble Retreat. Those that come here are reminded of God’s beauty, 
His love for them, and as a result their own beauty.
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Stan and Doreen Badgett

William and Kathy Bailey

Sylvia Bailey

Kenneth and Faith Barnebey

Peg Barnhill

James and Ginny Beck

Sally Bedford

Joni Behrendt

Drake and Judy Benson

Pete and Sue Bielski

Macsene Biswell

Peter and Becky Bone

Randall and Diane Booker

Bryan and Debi Boyle

Doug and LaTrice Brooks

Brown & Streza, LLP

Red and Suzanne Buchan

James and Kimberly Burkett

Peter and Olga Caldwell

Steve and Patti Cappa

Tony Cappa

David and Ronnie Carder

Carmel Baptist Church

Francis and Barbara Cash, Jr.

Charles and Linda Cattanach

Tillman and Ellen Cavert

The Church at Redstone

The Cobb Foundation

Clare Colley

Cornerstone Project Foundation

Pete and Ada Lee Correll

Michael and Elizabeth Cox

Jamie and Ann Crook

George and Cathy Crow

Mike and Beth Cusick

Tim and Carolyn Dahlin

Dan McGee Associates Inc

Mark and Gail Dankis

Dankis Christian Foundation, Inc.

Larry and Dana Darien

William and Marsha Day

Larry and Bonny Dearing

Ernie and Carol Delto

Tracy and Doreen Denny

Steve and Kathy Dewbre

Duff and Sharon Dietrich

James and Krea Doolittle

Bill and Mary Dorais

Jere and Patsy Drummond

Scott and Mary K Edwards

Marshall and Doris Edwards

William Eggert

Family Worship Center, Jan and

 Cindy Oden

Duane and Susan Feldmann

Robert and Eddie Fields

Steven and Jana  Fine

Jay and Roz Fowler

Ed and Jane Fuller 

Neal and Anita Garrison

Norborne and Caroline Giblin

Jerry and Madiene Gibson

Harold and Bette Gillogly

Fred and Heather Gingrich

Giving Anonymously

Bruce and Connie Gledhill

Anita Gordon

Daniel and Kerstin Gould

Ken Gray

Joseph and Donna Gworek

Bill and Sharon Hagedorn

Heather Halen

Rod and Laurie Hamilton

Shirley Hann

Greg and Reta Harris

Mike and Morganna Harwood

Diane Hassinger

W. Lowell  and Martha Hayes

James and Susie Hempstead

Bill and Rena Henderson

Richard and Sherry Herrington

Ernest and Ruth Hickman

Edward Holcombe

Guy and Gay Holloway

Bob and Dottie Holmstrom

Jane Holzkamp

Alan and Carol Houck

Mark and Brenda Howard

Jim and Rosemary Hruska

Margaret Inman

Bob and Mary Jackson

Larry and Gayle Jerden

Wesley and Nancy Johnson

Eunice Jones

Jacquie Kasper

Bill and Debbie Kelly

Tom and Ruth Kinney

Sam Lewis Knight

Timothy and Betsy Lacy

Dick and Ann Lake

Life Church

Scott and Marilyn Livesay

Eric and Dolores Loveless

James and Jeanne Lowell

Gordon and Gail MacDonald

Michael and Kari MacKenzie

John and Ida Marshall

Ray Martin

Melissa McBurney

Dan and Sharon McGee

Joe and Marion McIlhaney, Jr.

Drayton and Elizabeth McLane

Jerry and Peggy McMennamy

Hugh and Vivian McNeela

Terry and JoAnn Means

Lola Meek

Ralph and Marian Melville

Scott and Susan Middleton

Carson Miles

Irvine and Mary Milheim

Donald Moler

Gary and Linda Moore

Brian and Julie Myers

Ron and Susan Nies

Stuart and Joann Nishimoto

Mike and Colleen Nixon

Smith and Mary Helen Noland

Marvin and Janice Olson

Oppenheimerfunds Legacy

The Orchard

Dan and Heidi Osborn

Chad and Cindy Patterson

Paul J. Meyer Family Foundation 

Mrs. Ruth Perry

Pet Menders Animal Hospital

Wesley and Barb Peters

Ted and Joan Petterson

Ron and Phyllis Phipps

Skip and Suzanne Pohousky

Mike and Karrie Pollack

Dan and Denise Pope

Bert and Marcia Pope

Anonymous Donor

Boone and Peggy Powell

Randy Poyner

David and Tammy Price

Ross and Nelwyn Reagan

William and Judy Reist

Kenneth and Susan Richards

Ken and Beth Richardson

Shirley Richardson

Anne Robey-Gordon

Randy Rollins

Roy and Rose Ryan

Marilyn Sammons

Lynne Sandsberry

Nancy Scarff

James and Barbara Schlottman

Hernan and Kristine Schmidt

Bruce and Nancy Schoonmaker

Larry and Kris Scovil

David and Heather Self

Anonymous Donor

Bill and Jenny Shattuck

Tom and Claudette Siekmeier

Wayne and Lauren Sill

Dan and Beth Smetzen

Galen and Penni Smith

Jason and Rachel Spencer

Joe and Cheri Sperry

Gary and Becky Stedman

Paul and Valerie Stetler

Doug and Ellen Stewart

Tracy Story

Gil and Ann Stricklin

JoNancy Linn Sundberg

Robert and Tammy Szafran

Neill and Nancy Taylor

The Cavert Family Foundation

Larry and Alice Tomlin

Ralph and Ann Troutman

Michelle Tulleners

Thomas and Roz Turnbull

Albartus L. Van Essen

Russ and Candy Veenker

Henry and Eva Villarreal

Gil and Marcia Villarreal

Ben and Cindy Warf

Barbara Werth

Terry and Sharon White

Byrn and Anita Williamson

Bill and Sarah Williamson

David and Martha Wilson

John and Robin Wood

Daryl and Cheryl Yarrow

Client Fees
28%

Client Stay
10%

Contribution
62%

Administration
16%

Development
6%

Therapy Program
78%

*Indicates group is open to all believers. All other listed groups are for clergy only.
**Indicates group is for Counselors only. All other groups for those in vocational Christian ministry.

Session dates are subject to change on occasion. Please call to confirm a reservation prior to booking flights.
When making travel plans, plan to arrive Tuesday afternoon and depart on

Thursday morning of the following week.

 GROUP SCHEDULE FOR 2012

 May 8 - May 17 
May 22 – May 31
June 5 - June 14 

June 19 - June 28* 

October 9 - October 18
October 23 – Nov 1st

December 4 - December 13** 

July 24 – August 2 
August 7 - August 16 

September 4 - September 13
September 18 - September 27* 



ANNUAL REPORT

OPERATING INCOME AND EXPENSES
October 1, 2010 - September 30, 2011

Marble Retreat’s annual operating budget comes from client fees for services and various 
fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat does not receive any government funding and 
depends on the generosity of the board, staff, alumni, friends and foundations.  
     
INCOME     
 
Client Fees  $169,830  28%    
Client Stay  $59,970  10%    
Contributions  $367,159  61%    
Interest and Dividends  $147 0.0%    
Miscellaneous  $800  0.1%    
Total income  $597,612      

EXPENSES      
Therapy Program  $424,111  79%
Administration  $85,955  16%
Development  $29,921 6%
Total Expenses  $539,987  

The full Marble Retreat audited financial statement is available upon written request.

National Board 
of Reference

Stephen Arterburn 
New Life / Women of Faith 

Fred Gingrich, D. Min. 
Denver Seminary

 
Archibald D. Hart, Ph.D.
Fuller Theological Seminary

 
Dr. Howard G. Hendricks

Center for Christian Leadership
Dallas Theological Seminary

June Hunt, M.A.
Hope for the Heart

 
Rev. H. B. London, Jr.

Focus on the Family
 

Gordon & Gail MacDonald
Authors and Speakers

Joe McIlhaney, M.D.
Medical Institute

 
Drayton McLane, Jr.

McLane Group

Jane Meyer
Paul & Jane Meyer  
Family Foundation

 
Gary J. Oliver, Th.M., Ph.D.

Center for  
Relationship Enrichment
John Brown University

Drs. Les and Leslie Parrott
Center for Relationship 

Development
Seattle Pacific University

Haddon Robinson, Ph.D.
Gordon-Conwell Theological 

Seminary 

Rev. Marshall Shelley
Christianity Today International

 
Dennis Swanberg, D. Min.

Speaker and Author

Norm Wright, M.A.
Therapist, Author
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Marble Retreat
Board of Directors

President
Bert Pope

Temple, Texas

Treasurer
Larry Dearing

Monument, Colorado

Secretary
James R. Beck, Ph.D.

Clay Center, Kansas

Directors
Dave Carder

Fullerton, California

Patsy Drummond
Charlotte, North Carolina

Doris Edwards
President, Emeritus

Blowing Rock, North Carolina 

Lisa Rue
Berthoud, Colorado

David Self
Englewood, Colorado

Clinical Director
Steve Cappa, Psy.D

Executive Director
Patti Cappa, L.M.F.T., CAC II

Co-Founder
Louis McBurney, M.D.

(1938 – 2009)

Co-Founder
Melissa McBurney

Staff
Katrine Fabian

Staff Associates
Mike MacKenzie, D.Min.
Kari MacKenzie, D.Min.
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If you would like to receive your newsletter electronically, please notify us at  
ministrycare@marbleretreat.org. If you would like to be removed from our mailing list, 

please let us know electronically or simply call us toll free at 888-216-2725.

 While Scripture does talk of those who were beautiful physically, such as 
Sarah, Rebekah, Rachel, and Bathsheba, it also speaks to a deeper sense of beauty, 
which is much more valued by God and has a greater impact on others. Proverbs 
31:30 says, “Charm is deceptive and beauty is fleeting; but a woman who fears 
the Lord is to be praised.” Proverbs 31 is about a “beautiful” woman whose faith 
honors God and who positively impacts those around her by who she is and the 
way she lives.
 Peter writes of beauty in 1 Peter 3:3 and 4, “Your beauty should not come 
from outward adornment, such as braided hair and the wearing of gold jewelry 
and fine clothes. Instead it should be that of your inner self, the unfading beauty 
of a gentle and quiet spirit, which is of great worth in God’s sight.” The beauty 
Peter writes about describes the woman’s attitude and character.
 Sometimes the concept of beauty in the bible is used to refer to actions. 
For example, when Jesus was at the home of Simon the leper and a woman was 
chastised for using a jar of very expensive perfume to anoint him, his response was, 
“Why are you bothering this woman? She has done a beautiful thing to me.” And 
Romans 10:15 recalls the saying, “How beautiful are the feet of those who bring 
good news.” Their feet are not literally beautiful, but it is a beautiful thing to carry 
and deliver good news.
 It seems that the beauty God values, true beauty, is a combination of strong 
faith, good character with corresponding attitude, and godly actions of love. Or 
you could say it comes back to loving God, others, and self, which is what God 
created us to do. This will look different for each person, but we are beautiful 
when we fully live as God designed us to live. “God saw all that he had made and 
it was very good.” Genesis 1:3a. Maybe you could also say that God saw all that 
he had made and it was very beautiful. In a sense, Dylan is beautiful right now 
because he is being exactly what God designed him to be at this time—a baby. As 
we age, we are beautiful just being who God designs us to be, not by trying to live 
up to some cultural picture of beauty. 
 I believe that Marble Retreat is a beautiful ministry, and not just because 
we are located in the Rocky Mountains, although that is nice. I hear guests say, 
“What a beautiful place,” but I don’t think they mean just the physical beauty 
surrounding them. They are touched even deeper than that.  It is a beautiful 
ministry because of the faith, character, attitude, and acts of love that make up the 
ministry of Marble Retreat. Those that come here are reminded of God’s beauty, 
His love for them, and as a result their own beauty.

A BEAUTIFUL MAN, A BEAUTIFUL BABY Continued

Louis McBurney continued  
  Lola Meek
  Nancy Scarff
  David and Heather Self
  Larry and Alice Tomlin
  Ralph and Ann Troutman
Robert McBurney
  Larry and Alice Tomlin
Josephine Pritchett McNutt
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Rose Pohousky
  Skip and Susanne Pohousky
Elizabeth Poyner, RN
  Randy Poyner
Wesley Prescott
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Diane Richards
  Kenneth and Susan Richards
Doris Shelton
   Terry and JoAnn Means 
John Slate
   Terry and JoAnn Means
Gene W Smyers
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Leola Tinsley
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Eric Tulleners
   Michelle Tulleners
Florence Wheeler
  Skip and Susanne Pohousky

Eileen Brewer
  Terry and JoAnn Means 
Jim and Bess Clarke
  Macsene Biswell
Gayle Neeley Crawford
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Betty Delevan
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Genevieve Dockery
  Terry and JoAnn Means
James R. Dunaway
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Ivan W, Fitzwater
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Mary Gray
  Ken Gray
Albert Hann
  Shirley Hann
Edward D. Holcombe
   Edward Holcombe 
Catherine H Marett
  The Hon. and Mrs. Terry Means
Louis McBurney  
  Pete and Sue Bielski
  Peter and Olga Caldwell
  Charles and Linda Cattanach
  Jerry and Madiene Gibson
  James Hempstead
  John Marshall
  The Hon. and Mrs. Terry Means
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*Indicates group is open to all believers. All other listed groups are for clergy only.
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October 9 - October 18
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December 4 - December 13** 
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September 4 - September 13
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 On December 27, 2011 I buried my father after 
his 6 year battle with multiple myeloma. Eight days 
later my wife, Kari, and I welcomed our firstborn son, 
Dylan, into the world. My most painful moments of 
grief occur when I am reminded that these two never 
got to meet. 
That my 
father never 
got to see me 
be a father 
or meet 
his newest 
grandson. 
Even though 
they never got 
to meet and 
even though one was a 67 year old fisherman and the 
other a newborn baby, they are alike in one significant 
way—they are both beautiful. 
 My father was much loved by his family and in his 
community which was evident by the line of people 
at the visitation. Now it is true that islanders (Prince 
Edward Island, that is. Is there any other island out 
there?) are great visitation attendees, but even for the 
island this was a large gathering. My dad had touched 
many lives through his generosity, kindness, friendliness 
and just the down-to-earth way he treated everyone 
equal. Everyone had a kind word to say about him but 
especially the elderly folk. Now islanders have some 
different ways of saying things than down here in 
Colorado where I live, especially the older generation 

The mission of Marble Retreat is to help bring healing, hope and restoration to  
those in vocational Christian ministry and the Church at large through Christ-centered brief intensive counseling.

Spring Edition 2012  •  Providing Care since 1974  •  Marble, Colorado

who are influenced by their English, Scottish, and Irish 
heritage. The most repeated phrase I heard the night of 
the visitation was, “What a beautiful man.”
 Eight days later I was back in Colorado, and 
at about 11:15 a.m., I was telling my wife to push 
and myself to breathe so I wouldn’t pass out. Then, 
suddenly, the nurse exclaimed, “I see his head, he is 
coming out!” Ever since that moment, we have been 
infatuated with our baby boy, Dylan Michael. Like 
every proud, new dad, I filled the memory in my camera 
in the first 24 hours, then bought a new sd card, which 
holds 3200 pictures, to hopefully get me through the 
first week. I shared pictures via email and facebook with 
everyone I could think of. One of the most common 
responses to the pictures was, “What a beautiful baby!”
 My father—a beautiful man, my son—a beautiful 
baby. What does beautiful mean? For our son, I think 
people mean he is really cute, which he is. (I know, I 
am biased, but check out my facebook page to see for 
yourself.) But what does beautiful mean in reference 
to my dad? It didn’t mean that he was cute, and I don’t 

even think 
people were 
referring to 
his physical 
attractiveness. 
When they 
called him 
a beautiful 
man, they 
meant that 

he lived and loved well, that his heart was good. I think 
perhaps they even meant they felt better when they 
were around him. Isn’t that the effect beauty has on us? 
We feel better in the presence of beauty. Notice what a 
newborn does to most people.

A BEAUTIFUL MAN, A BEAUTIFUL BABY
By Mike MacKenzie
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The Counseling Team: Dr. Steve and Patti 
Cappa and Drs. Mike and Kari MacKenzie
and the new addition, Dylan MacKenzie
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Marble Retreat Staff
MinistryCare@marbleretreat.org
Website:  
www.marbleretreat.org
Spring 2012

Marble Retreat is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. You have several ways to donate, 
on-line click the donate button, check or credit card by mail or phone.

We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

MANY BLESSINGS!

 The staff and board of Marble Retreat are very grateful for the many 
blessings this year. You can see we’ve been blessed with the miracle of a new life 
in January to the ministry with the arrival of  Dylan MacKenzie, showcased 
in Mike’s front page contribution.  This newsletter also has the annual report 
embedded in its pages. It covers our previous fiscal year’s giving. You have given 
generously to the mission of Marble Retreat and we are humbled by all of you 
and the many ways you give.  As a wonderful extension to this ministry, Patti has 
a prayer team that courageously and diligently covers our participants in prayer.  
Additionally, many have given in gifts of service to the retreat. We are a very small 
staff and we can’t imagine doing this without all of you. We thank you!
 The retreat continues to have some very important needs in the months to 
come.  Our refrigerator in the kitchen is losing ground and the exterior of the 
lodge desperately needs a coat of stain. If you would like to give to those needs, 
we will be blessed.

THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.

James and Ginny Beck  Eric and Susie Metzmeier Carolyn Marie Thompson
Steve and Patti Cappa  Lynn Sandsberry Pamela Wadsworth
Ernest and Ruth Hickman Vance and Bethyl Shepperson Frank and Lynn Ward
Melissa McBurney  JoNancy Linn Sundberg

Those who sow in tears will reap with songs of joy. He who goes out weeping, carrying seed to sow,
will return with songs of joy, carrying sheaves with him.  Psalm 126:5-6

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people 

voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes 
seconds. If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: 

http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes seconds.

If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

GIFTS-IN-KIND

Ginny Beck 
Becky Bone 
Betty Bradley  
Matt Cappa
David Cappa
William Cappa 
Ronnie Carder 
Vickie Crawford 
Dana & Larry Darien 
Bonny Dearing  
Carol Delto 

Tom Donnelly 
Seth Fabian 
Greg Johnson 
Melissa McBurney 
Carson Miles 
Lydia Moore 
Dennis & Mary Ellen Pankratz
Karrie Pollack 
Marcia Pope 
Renee Rio 
Bob & Lisa Rue 

Katie Schaffer
Ed & Enola Stamsek 
Ellen Stewart 
Nancy & Neill Taylor
Henry Villarreal 
Byrn  & Anita Williamson
Lisa Winters 
Elaine Wright 
Cheryl Yarrow 
Joyce Yoder 

FROM ALUMNI AND OTHERS

 Awesome week.  My wife and I really experienced a breakthrough in our relationship.  Can’t say enough 
about the time at Marble.  Incredible, and we’re grateful to you for referring us there.  Steve and Patti are amazing, 
balancing great skills with deep compassion.  I’m now going thru what I think most who experience Marble also go 
thru – a kind of mourning the end of the time there, missing our newly made friends, and dealing with the re-entry 
process. All said, I wouldn’t trade it for anything.  I think we have far greater understanding of ourselves, and each 
other, and have tools to use going forward, not to mention a strong desire to go deeper in our relationship.  

 My name is Vern and I have been a close friend, brother, confidant, and fellow pastor of someone who, with his 
wife, was recently with you at Marble Retreat. Your ministry, your love, the grace and mercy of Jesus through your 
hearts has germinated amazing restoration and life in their lives.  I see not only transformation in progress, but I see 
parts of their hearts being resurrected—restored to a pre-fall state, a state they have never experienced before. Wow!
This weekend I spent time with another participant from Marble Retreat... and today I met a couple who were also 
at Marble Retreat ... these precious amazing people together because of the context of love that you created... these 
are now life-long friends. And although we may never meet, the ripple effect of your lives has made my life richer. 
Somehow, saying thanks seems so inadequate.

Thank you.  -Vern-

continued on page 2

Dylan MacKenzie

Willie MacKenzie



 On December 27, 2011 I buried my father after 
his 6 year battle with multiple myeloma. Eight days 
later my wife, Kari, and I welcomed our firstborn son, 
Dylan, into the world. My most painful moments of 
grief occur when I am reminded that these two never 
got to meet. 
That my 
father never 
got to see me 
be a father 
or meet 
his newest 
grandson. 
Even though 
they never got 
to meet and 
even though one was a 67 year old fisherman and the 
other a newborn baby, they are alike in one significant 
way—they are both beautiful. 
 My father was much loved by his family and in his 
community which was evident by the line of people 
at the visitation. Now it is true that islanders (Prince 
Edward Island, that is. Is there any other island out 
there?) are great visitation attendees, but even for the 
island this was a large gathering. My dad had touched 
many lives through his generosity, kindness, friendliness 
and just the down-to-earth way he treated everyone 
equal. Everyone had a kind word to say about him but 
especially the elderly folk. Now islanders have some 
different ways of saying things than down here in 
Colorado where I live, especially the older generation 
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who are influenced by their English, Scottish, and Irish 
heritage. The most repeated phrase I heard the night of 
the visitation was, “What a beautiful man.”
 Eight days later I was back in Colorado, and 
at about 11:15 a.m., I was telling my wife to push 
and myself to breathe so I wouldn’t pass out. Then, 
suddenly, the nurse exclaimed, “I see his head, he is 
coming out!” Ever since that moment, we have been 
infatuated with our baby boy, Dylan Michael. Like 
every proud, new dad, I filled the memory in my camera 
in the first 24 hours, then bought a new sd card, which 
holds 3200 pictures, to hopefully get me through the 
first week. I shared pictures via email and facebook with 
everyone I could think of. One of the most common 
responses to the pictures was, “What a beautiful baby!”
 My father—a beautiful man, my son—a beautiful 
baby. What does beautiful mean? For our son, I think 
people mean he is really cute, which he is. (I know, I 
am biased, but check out my facebook page to see for 
yourself.) But what does beautiful mean in reference 
to my dad? It didn’t mean that he was cute, and I don’t 

even think 
people were 
referring to 
his physical 
attractiveness. 
When they 
called him 
a beautiful 
man, they 
meant that 

he lived and loved well, that his heart was good. I think 
perhaps they even meant they felt better when they 
were around him. Isn’t that the effect beauty has on us? 
We feel better in the presence of beauty. Notice what a 
newborn does to most people.

A BEAUTIFUL MAN, A BEAUTIFUL BABY
By Mike MacKenzie
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Marble Retreat is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. You have several ways to donate, 
on-line click the donate button, check or credit card by mail or phone.

We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

MANY BLESSINGS!

 The staff and board of Marble Retreat are very grateful for the many 
blessings this year. You can see we’ve been blessed with the miracle of a new life 
in January to the ministry with the arrival of  Dylan MacKenzie, showcased 
in Mike’s front page contribution.  This newsletter also has the annual report 
embedded in its pages. It covers our previous fiscal year’s giving. You have given 
generously to the mission of Marble Retreat and we are humbled by all of you 
and the many ways you give.  As a wonderful extension to this ministry, Patti has 
a prayer team that courageously and diligently covers our participants in prayer.  
Additionally, many have given in gifts of service to the retreat. We are a very small 
staff and we can’t imagine doing this without all of you. We thank you!
 The retreat continues to have some very important needs in the months to 
come.  Our refrigerator in the kitchen is losing ground and the exterior of the 
lodge desperately needs a coat of stain. If you would like to give to those needs, 
we will be blessed.

THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.

James and Ginny Beck  Eric and Susie Metzmeier Carolyn Marie Thompson
Steve and Patti Cappa  Lynn Sandsberry Pamela Wadsworth
Ernest and Ruth Hickman Vance and Bethyl Shepperson Frank and Lynn Ward
Melissa McBurney  JoNancy Linn Sundberg

Those who sow in tears will reap with songs of joy. He who goes out weeping, carrying seed to sow,
will return with songs of joy, carrying sheaves with him.  Psalm 126:5-6

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people 

voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes 
seconds. If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: 

http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

VOTE FOR MARBLE RETREAT!
We have an opportunity to get a grant simply by people voting for us. It is just a click of a button and takes seconds.

If you would like to do this for us, here is the site: http://www.givingoflife.com/profile/marble-retreat/

GIFTS-IN-KIND

Ginny Beck 
Becky Bone 
Betty Bradley  
Matt Cappa
David Cappa
William Cappa 
Ronnie Carder 
Vickie Crawford 
Dana & Larry Darien 
Bonny Dearing  
Carol Delto 

Tom Donnelly 
Seth Fabian 
Greg Johnson 
Melissa McBurney 
Carson Miles 
Lydia Moore 
Dennis & Mary Ellen Pankratz
Karrie Pollack 
Marcia Pope 
Renee Rio 
Bob & Lisa Rue 

Katie Schaffer
Ed & Enola Stamsek 
Ellen Stewart 
Nancy & Neill Taylor
Henry Villarreal 
Byrn  & Anita Williamson
Lisa Winters 
Elaine Wright 
Cheryl Yarrow 
Joyce Yoder 

FROM ALUMNI AND OTHERS

 Awesome week.  My wife and I really experienced a breakthrough in our relationship.  Can’t say enough 
about the time at Marble.  Incredible, and we’re grateful to you for referring us there.  Steve and Patti are amazing, 
balancing great skills with deep compassion.  I’m now going thru what I think most who experience Marble also go 
thru – a kind of mourning the end of the time there, missing our newly made friends, and dealing with the re-entry 
process. All said, I wouldn’t trade it for anything.  I think we have far greater understanding of ourselves, and each 
other, and have tools to use going forward, not to mention a strong desire to go deeper in our relationship.  

 My name is Vern and I have been a close friend, brother, confidant, and fellow pastor of someone who, with his 
wife, was recently with you at Marble Retreat. Your ministry, your love, the grace and mercy of Jesus through your 
hearts has germinated amazing restoration and life in their lives.  I see not only transformation in progress, but I see 
parts of their hearts being resurrected—restored to a pre-fall state, a state they have never experienced before. Wow!
This weekend I spent time with another participant from Marble Retreat... and today I met a couple who were also 
at Marble Retreat ... these precious amazing people together because of the context of love that you created... these 
are now life-long friends. And although we may never meet, the ripple effect of your lives has made my life richer. 
Somehow, saying thanks seems so inadequate.

Thank you.  -Vern-

continued on page 2

Dylan MacKenzie

Willie MacKenzie


